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November 30, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance to finance the replacement of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s Ballard Siphon, an important project for protecting our region’s water quality.

The ordinance authorizes a loan agreement with the Washington State Department of Ecology for approximately $20 million with an interest rate of 2.8 percent and a term of 20 years.  This low interest loan agreement will save King County $26.9 million in interest compared to conventional bond financing with a higher interest rate and longer term. 

In a present value calculation this corresponds to a $6 million savings in 2010 dollars.  The existing Ballard Siphon is undersized and has reached the end of its expected useful life.  The siphon conveys wastewater from northwest Seattle to the wastewater conveyance system south of the Ship Canal.  The wastewater is then conveyed for treatment to the West Point Treatment Plant.
Replacing and increasing the capacity of the Ballard Siphon will help eliminate the potential for wastewater spills.  The project is also designed to reduce combined sewer overflow (CSO) events.  When complete, the project will protect and improve water quality in the Ship Canal and Salmon Bay.  This project supports King County’s agreement with the Environmental Protection Agency to reduce sewer overflows and supports King County’s objective to protect Puget Sound.
The Ballard Siphon project also meets the goals of the Puget Sound Partnership Action Agenda by reducing the sources of water pollution into the Ship Canal and Salmon Bay.  The completion of this project will address two of the six primary objectives of the Action:

· Prevent pollutants from being introduced into the Puget Sound ecosystem to decrease the loadings from toxics, nutrients, and pathogens; and
· Prioritize and complete upgrades to wastewater treatment facilities to reduce pollutant loading.
If you would like additional information, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, Interim Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.

I urge you to support this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Norris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pam Elardo, Interim Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

